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Recipe Cook Book: 
Do you have a favourite recipe you would like to share?  

If so, would you like to donate it to our new Cookery 

Book we are planning to help raise funds for the Village 

Hall   We hope to have it finished in time to celebrate 

our 25th Anniversary of the Village Hall next June when 

it will be on sale at the Village Spectacular.  The recipes 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

7th Apr Farmers’ Market EASTER SPECIAL (front page) 

7th Apr CapelARA – X & Y Stations (Page 8) 

11th Apr Cancer Research Jumble Sale (front page) 

13th Apr District & County Councillor Surgery @ Village Hall, 6pm-7pm 

14th Apr WI - Prue Anderton Sunday Tea with Mrs Reed (page 9) 

18th Apr Samaritans – Murder Mystery at the Wedding (front page) 

21st Apr Gardeners Association - In the footsteps of Paddington Bear  Susan Shaw 

24th Apr CapelARA - Pub Lunch @ The Lighthouse (Page 8) 

5th May CapelARA – ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (Page 8) 

12th May WI - Jaclyn Gordon Balance for Life (page 9) 

19th May Gardeners Association:  Wood Turning - Roger Hills 

6th Jun Airfix Make ‘n’ Paint Day @ Battle of Britain Site (page 6) 

9th Jun WI - Sue Watson More Kentish Songs (page 9) 

16 Jun Gardeners Assoc: Plant Heritage & National Collections Jude Lawton 

4th  Jul Gardeners Association: Summer Show 

12th Jul 75th Anniversary Memorial Day @ Battle of Britain Site (page 7) 

14th Jul WI - Rosemary Piddock Women of the First World War (page 9) 

18th Jul SUMMER FETE & BEER FESTIVAL 11am-10pm  (Page 6) 

21st Jul Gardeners Association:  Rose Show 

11th Aug WI - Be Advised Garden Meeting (page 9) 

18th Aug Gardeners Assoc: Something for every month of the year” Sue Scriven 

2nd Sep Gardeners Association:  Quiz – Away leg at West Hougham 

5th Sep Gardeners Association:  Autumn Show 

6th Sep Garage Sale Safari (page 8) 

6th Sep Classic Car Rally @ Battle of Britain Memorial Site (page 7) 

8th Sep WI - Alan Haines A Kick up the Sixties (page 9) 

12th Sep Last Night of the Proms in the Village Hall 

15th Sep Gardeners Association:  A Year at Brogdale” Robert Cook 

3rd Oct Youth Club Quiz Night @ School Hall, Capel Street (page 4) 

13th Oct  WI - Geoff Turner The Place to spend a Happy Day (page 9) 

20th Oct Gardeners Association: Wine and Wisdom 

10th Nov WI - Annual General Meeting - Helen Stephenson Quiz (page 9) 

14th Nov Village Hall Craft Fair 

17th Nov Gardeners Association:  AGM and presentation of awards 

9th Dec WI - Christmas Meeting.  A social evening (page 9) 

15th Dec Gardeners Association:  Christmas Social 

 

If you know the details of your event in advance, please let 

Parish Clerk know so organisations avoid booking same date 

 

 

EVERY 2
nd

 MONDAY  

OF THE MONTH 

Next Session - 13
th

 APRIL 2015 

Meet your local  

District Councillor Frederick Scales  

and County Councillor Geoff Lymer, 

between 18:00 hours and 19:00 hours, at  

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall (small hall),  

Lancaster Avenue,  

Capel-le-Ferne. CT18 7LX 

Cancer Research Jumble Sale 
We are holding our Spring Jumble 

Sale on Saturday 11
th

 April at 2 pm. 
This is just a reminder that there’s still time 

for you to sort out a few more items you 

might no longer need, that you think might 

be of use to someone else. Oh and to remind 

you to come along too!  Last Autumn, we 

managed to raise £1,008.39p for The Royal 

Marsden Hospital. With your help we can 

beat that total this time.  If you do have any 

good quality jumble please bring it along to 

the hall on the morning of the 11
th

. It will all 

help to raise much needed funds. Or if it's 

too large an amount and you'd like it 

collected ring:  

01303 254740 or 07949546011.  

Many thanks to you all - The Organisers 

 

STOP PRESS!  Well done St Radigund’s Players.   

Great production of Alice in Pantoland.   Thank you all. 
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CHURCH SERVICES, April 2015 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 29
th

 March   
Palm Sunday 

Evensong 4.30 pm Sung Eucharist 9.30 am Worshipping Together  
11am 

Monday 30
th

 March 
Monday in Holy Week  

 
Compline and address 6.30 pm 

  

Tuesday 31
st

 March 
Tuesday in Holy Week 

 Compline and address 6.30 pm  

Wednesday 1
st

 April 
Wednesday in Holy 
Week 

  Compline and address 6.30 pm 

Thursday 2
nd

 April 
Maundy Thursday 

Benefice Eucharist 7.30 pm   

Friday 3
rd

 April 
Good Friday 

Good Friday Devotion 
2.00 – 3.00 

Good Friday Devotion 
12.00 – 1.00 

Good Friday Devotion 
1.00 – 2.00 

Sunday 5
th

 April 
EASTER DAY 

Sung Eucharist 11.00 am Sung Eucharist 9.30 am Sung Eucharist 11.00 am 

Sunday 12
th

 April 
2

nd
 Sunday of Easter 

Sung Eucharist 9.30 am Sung Eucharist 9.30 am  

Sunday 19
th

 April 
3

rd
 Sunday of Easter 

Worshipping Together  
11am 

Evensong 6pm Eucharist 9:30am 

Sunday 26
th

 April 
4

th
 Sunday of Easter 

  Benefice Eucharist 10:00am 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Vicarage 

I answered the phone to be told gently that some information that I had put on the church notice sheet  

was wrong.   I checked, and he was right. It wasn’t the first mistake I’ve made, and it won’t be the last. 

Research shows that the more severe the consequences, the less likely people are to admit their failings or learn from them. 

I learned that as a student. When I started teaching discovered that it was true. In those days the thick ear was still part of a teacher’s 

essential toolkit in many schools. Not surprisingly, many pupils quickly learned how to avoid getting caught, how to deny everything 

when cornered, and how to blame someone else. Lessons learned in childhood are taken into adulthood, which explains why many of us 

go through life covering our backs and blaming others when things go wrong. So with an election looming, spare a thought for bankers, 

teachers, social workers, health care professionals and all others whose failings someone – not having read the research - will no doubt 

be pledging to tackle yet again. 

However, Easter is also looming. As April begins, Christians remember the failings of Jesus’ disciples who either denied him or ran 

away when he needed them most. Yet incredibly, he appeared to these same people that first Easter and sent them to tell others about 

what had happened. Forgiven, and with the chance to start again, they continued what he had started. 

“Be kind to one another, tender-hearted, forgiving one another, as God in Christ has forgiven you,” wrote one of Jesus’ followers to the 

church at Ephesus. I’m blessed by the kindness of my congregations who, bless them, forgive me and my failings, and let me start 

again.    Happy Easter!                   Brian 

 

Lent Lunch, Wednesdays during Lent 2015 from 12.30 until 2.00 p.m.  £3 for soup, bread and cheese, proceeds to charity. 

Date: 1
st

 April Kindly hosted by…  Dr & Mrs Gaskill, Chalksole Cottage, Alkham 

 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2015  
I am delighted to announce that Friday April 10th in St Radigunds Church, Albany Road, Capel at 7.30pm will be a rather special 

evening and an absolute first for the Capel Church Hall Fund as we be welcoming a young Classical Guitarist Adrian-Christian Mires 

to give us a recital.  Adrian was the guest soloist at a concert by The Snowdown Colliery Welfare Male Voice Choir at Harvey 

Grammar School on the 14th of March and I am sure that anyone who attended that superb concert will be delighted to hear that they 

can have the opportunity to hear Adrian play again but this time in a rather more intimate setting. 

Adrian is studying for a Masters degree at Christ Church University Canterbury and is undoubtedly going to be a name on  the concert 

hall stage in future years.so this is your chance to see and hear him before he becomes famous and only have to pay £5 for your ticket 

which can be obtained by phoning me on 01303 251403 or e mail to johne.oliver22@gmail.com. Tickets will be available at the door 

but as I have no way of determining just how much demand there will be it will be better to reserve your tickets in advance. 

Future dates for your diaries are: 

Friday May 8th Keith Radford presenting 'A Musical Journey' 

Friday June 12th Ann Finney presenting Marie Lloyd and Gracie Field and 

Friday July 10th Frank Conley with his new programme of Glbert & Sullivan 

The Autumn events will be published later 

John Oliver, Chairman - Capel Church Hall Fund.   Telephone 01303 251403 

If you are planning a party or social event why not consider approaching Steve Leonard, our Letting Secretary on 01303 

670445 or mobile 07525 254114 to make a booking for a regular slot or just a one off event 

THE HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING FOR WEEKLY EVENTS OR CASUAL BOOKINGS FOR 

PARTIES ETC. CONTACT STEVE LEONARD, LETTING SECRETARY  

ON 01303 670445   or  Mobile 07525 254114 

mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
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We are making plans for a Last Night of the Proms event in the Village Hall.   

Details will follow soon.  Thanks go to Matt Curtis who has agreed to help set this up. 

 
To view the hall, or to make a  

booking contact  

the letting secretary  

Joan Woodsford on   

01303 252354 

RECYCLING INSIDE THE HALL 

Boxes are provided for:- 

 Unwanted shoes for charity, 

 Used Stamps for various charities 

 Shoes 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

Farmers Market:- Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. Stalls selling local 

produce every week, including (but not limited to) artisan breads, pies, 

meats, fruit, veg and a postal service. 
 

CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 

Books & jigsaws  A wide variety of books are available  an 

‘honesty basis.  These are on trollies in the corridor.  Thanks to 

all who have donated to this cause. 

 

Quiz Sheets:-   Available (£1 per sheet) at the Farmers Market 

or from Cherry Leppard, 29 Albany Road, first prize £25.   

The answers are placed in the Grapevine and on the Website.  

CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Registered Charity Number 281.786     PROVIDING SERVICES TO OUR COMMUNITY      

Website address: www.capelvillagehall.com.  
  Committee Meetings are held at the Village Hall on the First Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm.  

 

Capel has an active community and the village hall is well used, whether by preschool or Farmers’ Market in the morning or by the 

various organisations who meet for sports or leisure activities.  Details of these are in the hall.  Some, like short mat bowls, meet several 

times a week, others, like the pantomime or bird show are annual events. 

There is some capacity for private hiring’s so, if you would like to organise a party come and have a look round, there are two halls, 

which can be hired separately or together. 

The main hall has plenty of tables and chairs and there is still space for dancing or running round.   A PA system means you can hear the 

music or speaker if you have one – we are happy to show people how to use it.   There is a stage with curtains – you could use this for the 

disco, band, speaker or you could put some chairs there so adults can sit and watch the children run around on the main floor.  For AV 

events there is an electrically driven projection screen, whilst for that very special party there is a net to let release balloons.  
The small hall is perfect for more intimate groups or meetings, or can be used as the chill out space or food/drink service area. 

Both halls have use of the kitchen – including instant boiling water (capacity up to 100 cups in 15 minutes) and plenty of china, mugs and 

cups. A separate hand washing sink complies with Food Hygiene Regulations. The electrically operated shutter allows you to close the 

kitchen off so your guest can party on while the washer uppers tidy up. 

Hire either or both halls, depending on how much space you need.   Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) including sale 

of alcohol, PRS, raffles. If you would like to start a new club or activity then talk to the letting secretary about when a regular booking 

can be made. 

If you plan to have your party at home tables and chairs can be hired form the hall. £2 or 50p respectively. 

Contact Jayne on 01303 211480. 

The boot fair season has drawn to a close – a big thank you to Sylvia and the kitchen team for all their work – the monies raised will be 

used to maintain and use the hall.  Before the boot fairs recommence there will be the Garage Safari Day – organisation lead by Cherry 

Leppard.  The date for the craft fair is 14
th

 November and Chicory Tip is returning for News Year Eve.  More details later. 

The committee meeting was lengthier than usual this month - - the main topic was consideration of potential improvements and their 

practicality.  Replacement of the lights remains top priority – we are looking for something that lights the hall well enough for people to 

see the fiendish picture round during quizzes, doesn’t cast shadows for the badminton players and can be dimmed for parties and dances.  

They also need to be easy to maintain. 

Many people are aware of the problems when it rains hard.  We are investigating how this can be remedied.  We want to take the 

opportunity to improve access to and the appearance of the main entrance to the hall.   Possible solutions identified to date are proving to 

be a bit expensive so we need to be absolutely clear of all the potential benefits and losses before proceeding. At present this is just an 

idea at a very early stage and, if we decide to proceed, it could be several years before work is completed.  If you have any views one way 

or another, please let us know. 

The need to purchase additional chairs is also on the list of things which may be needed this year.  

There has been an approach by a business to use the car park for a mobile hot/cold food.  Regrettably it has proved difficult to 

accommodate this without causing inconvenience to hall users.  The business is applying to DDC for a street traders licence so they will 

be able to look at alternative locations in the village. 

There was a final report on the potential mobile cinema. The committee would comply with legislation and licencing.  To pay these and 

to purchase/hire the equipment (including films) would cost several thousand pounds so the price to viewers would be high.  A cinema is 

planned in the Dover re-development.  In view of all this it was agreed to not progress the idea.  

100+ Club:-  £12 per year your number is placed in a draw, every month for  1
st
 Prize £25, 2

nd
  £15,  3

rd
 £5  These DOUBLE in 

December!  The draw will take place at the Committee Meeting on the 1
st
 Tuesday of each month.  Renewal times is drawing near and 

you need to be in it to win it. Contact Jenny on 01303250298   for further information, or give your name to Cherry, Jenny or Julie at the 

Farmers’ Market 

WINNERS OF 100+ CLUB – MARCH 

1
st
    -   104  Brian Wilson.     2

nd
   -   116    Lyn & Jean.      3

rd
   -  12    Don Firkin. 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1

st
 and 3

rd
 Thursday in the month from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

           

 

Next youth club quiz night is on Saturday,  

3rd October in the School Hall at 7pm.  

£4 per head per adult. 

 
Any issues/queries - Please contact the Chairperson, 

Simon on 07860803767  

 

 

Please ensure you collect your children  

from the hall, not the Car Park,  

even on light evenings. 

We have lost a couple of Helpers, so if you could spare a 

couple of hours, twice a month, your help would be 

appreciated!  Find us on Facebook to keep up to date 

with all info about Capel Youth Club. 

 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book  

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each 

From Cherry    Tel: No: 01303 255114 

 
John and Son Mike welcome you to our 

newest venture at 

The Valiant Sailor, New Dover Road in 

Folkestone CT187JJ 

01303 621737 

We will be keeping at least 2 ales on and in 

summer months 3 

Full food offer and a friendly welcome. 
Over 60s lunch 12.30-14.30 Tuesday to Friday 

Main Course only £4.75 

Starter and Main £7.25 

All 3 courses £9.00 

Sunday Lunch Noon to 4pm 

From £9.00 

 

 

 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne  

Bowling Club 

 

Jenny Carter    01303 250928.   Barry Mansfield   01303 257157 

Ros Chandler       01303 255862 

Spring is in the Air at the Bowls Club 

We start the new season with a wonderful cruise on the River 

Deben on 6
TH

 May.  This trip is open to all members and their 

friends and partners.  The day starts with a coach ride up to the 

river Deben in Suffolk.  We join the Boat in time for morning 

coffee/tea and scones   then cruise the river to the Historic town 

of Woodbridge, here we have time to explore the shops, pubs 

and the working tide mill. After lunch (not included in the 

price) we join our coach to the world famous “Tip Tree Farm” 

home of the jam makers Wilkins and Sons.  Here we can visit 

their museum and shop. This Trip is bound to be 

oversubscribed so I recommend you book early. The cost of the 

trip is £27 Inc. a tip for our driver. We would like to thank 

Wendy Leeming for organising this trip. She has another trip 

up her sleeve, a day trip to Belgium but more about that in the 

next edition. 

Finals Day Results 
Ladies Singles………..Winner - Sylvia Ovenden        

                                     Runner up - Rachel Chandler 

Men’s Singles………..Winner - Barry Mansfield        

                                     Runner up - Mark Turner 

Mixed Singles………..Winner - Wendy Leeming        

                                     Runner up - Barry Mansfield 

Triples………………..Winners - Ros Chandler, Rachel     

Chandler & Barry Mansfield.  Runners up - Mark Turner, 

Malcolm Bailey & Brian Wilson. 

Drawn Pairs………… Winners - Ros Chandler and Jenny 

Carter  Runners up - Rachel Chandler and Judy Cooper. 

Nominated Pairs……. Winners - Sylvia Ovenden and Malcolm 

Bailey.  Runners up - Barry Pape and Elaine Wells 

Our league team has come 2
nd

 in the first division of the East 

Kent short mat bowls league. Congratulations to Ros, Rachel, 

Wendy, Elaine, Malcolm and Barry. 

Dates for your Diary  

Bowls and Buns on Good Friday at 10.30am 

Presentation Dinner 18
th

 April at the  

Folkestone Indoor Bowls Club 

AGM Monday 27
th

 April 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for APRIL 2015 
3

rd
 April (Good Friday) - Contemplative Service  

5
th

 April (Easter Sunday) – Pam Barr Communion  

with the Brownies 

12
th

 April – Pam Barr.             19
th

 April – Richard Blackwell 

26
th

 April – Rev Katy Ruddle 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested not  

to park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings  

as this is a disabled access. 

Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services & 

Handyman 

No Job too small 
Projects and all types of jobs you need doing in your garden, or 

inside and outside your home. 

I’m friendly, reliable, local and trustworthy. 

If you would like to enquire about any job, without obligation, it 

will be nice to hear from you. 

 

TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR YOUR 

COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, FULLY 

INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL -  toandfrocars@gmail.com 

GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

 

 Judo I.B.F. Club ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm.  
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3
rd

 Dan    Tel: 01303 258942 
Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3

rd
 Dan  

Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give 
expert tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give 

expert tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 
“Hold a Fish and Chip Supper to help spinal cord injured 

people rebuild lives after injury” 

Great British Fish and Chip Supper  

Friday 15
th

 May 2015 
Want to eat Fish and Chips, while raising money for charity? Hold a 

fish and chip supper on Friday 15th May 2015 whilst raising 

awareness of spinal cord injury and supporting SIA’s vital services.  

For more information or request a fundraising pack call  

Elizabeth Wright on 0845 071 4350 or  

Email: fundraising@siafishandchips.co.uk  

or visit www.siafishandchips.co.uk 

 

DO YOU NEED AN ELECTRICIAN? 

LOCAL, RELIABLE, AFFORDABLE  

 Rewires         Consumer unit changes 

 Garden Lighting      Additional sockets 

 New Circuits         Fire & Intruder Alarm 

 No job too small     All your electrical needs 

   Free quotations      Insurance backed    

                                   work 

 
Tel: 01303 647131   Mobile: 07980 448796 

E mail:  info@electrichall.co.uk 

We are a local, fully insured,  

Part p registered company 

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@gmail.com
mailto:fundraising@siafishandchips.co.uk
http://www.siafishandchips.co.uk/
mailto:info@electrichall.co.uk
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH  COUNCIL 
Summary of some items discussed at meetings on  

Tuesday, 17th March. 
 Request from the public to address the Council: None received  Equipment status report – Due to incorrect parts being sent by 

manufactures, the refurbishments of the climbing frame have been delayed.  Renovations to other equipment will continue.  Fencing to 

Petanque Court and Memorial will start week beginning 6
th

 April.     Crime Reports (PCSO Gretel May)/Neighbourhood Watch – 

Vandalism to Bus Shelter and telephone box on B2011 and reported for repair.  Traffic/Road Improvements, Highways & Public 

Rights of Way –  Reports received from Cllr: Tutt/Cllr: Hale on; closure of Old Dover Road for highway work, reinstatement of grass 

verges following gas mains installation works on-going, weight limit sign junction Old/New Dover Road awaiting Kent Highways 

attention, Green Lane footpath awaiting Kent PROW attention.  Items discussed and waiting further investigation; horse fouling on 

bridleways, bridleway deep trenches adjacent to farmers’ land, footpath Cauldham Close/Lane to Capel Street and trees in Green Lane 

behind Elizabeth Drive.   Other items discussed – Awaiting decision from Dover District Council on installation of new waste bins 

around village and lighting at Playing Field.  Speed-Watch Scheme encountered problems with inoperative equipment.  Traffic flow 

system for Garage Safari/Classic Car Show events on 6
th

 September under-going further investigation by District Cllr: Scales.  Kent 

County Council under “well-being budget” identified 20mph scheme in Capel Street. Development of Land South of New Dover 

Road – Jarvis Homes holding Open Day for residents to view emerging plans - Councillors to take feedback from residents in order to 

form their response from Parish Council to Dover District Council when Planning Application submitted. 

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 21
st
 April at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 

A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/  ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK 

PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk,  

39 Victoria Road, or Tel: 01303 259564.   Email:  maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

 

 

       
Capel Parish Council in conjunction with The Royal Oak 

 

Summer Fete and Beer Festival at Lancaster Avenue Playing Field - 18
th

 July 11.00am to 10.00pm. 
Fun for all the family!  Including a knock out petanque competition, face painting, dog demonstration  

and much, much more. More to be announced later!  Details are still being finalised. 

WATCH THIS SPACE! 

 

 

ROYAL OAK  
New Dover Road, Capel-le-Ferne Kent 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK.  
Mon-Sat 11:30am-11:30pm.       Sun: 12:00 – 10:30pm 

Tel. 01303 244787 - a pub for friendly people  

MONDAY & TUESDAY  
LUNCHES - Discuss Menu. 
ONLY £2.50.    

SWEETS - £1.50.   
Choice of Desserts 

SUNDAY ROAST 
FROM ONLY £5.95 
Choice of Meats, Roasts  
Potatoes and Yorkshire,  
Four vegetables and Stuffing Balls 

                  WEDNESDAY to SATURDAY 
                 LUNCHTIMES 

                CHOICE OF TWO MEALS 
              ONLY £9.99 

WITH A BOTTLE OF WINE ONLY £16.99 

 

2 8oz RUMP STEAK MEALS 
ONLY £9.99 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and 
Saturday Lunchtimes only 

“VEGGIE OPTION AVAILABLE” 

             CARLSBERG LAGER 
           £2.50   A   PINT 

    GREEN KING I.P.A. 
    CASK ALE   
    £1.99   A   PINT 
 

 

http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.royal-oak-capel.co.uk/
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RALPH ALLARD 

CHIMNEY SWEEP 
Brush and Vacuum 

All Chimneys, Boilers & Stoves Swept 

Woodburning Stoves & Fireplaces Fitted 

Chimneys Lined.   Certificates Issued 

HETAS & NACS Registered, fully insured 

Member of the National Association of 

Chimney Sweeps 

Tel: 01303 844465   

Mobile: 07813 716654 

       

Saturday, 6
th

 June  -   Airfix Make n Paint Day 

Sunday, 12
th

 July  -  75
th

 Anniversary Memorial Day 

Sunday, 6
th

 September  -  Classic Car Rally 

 
 May have a couple more of interest, will be in touch with them.  We also may be having the Gurkha Band again 

which, was end of March 2013, will let you know soonest.  Further details to follow. 

Battle of Britain Memorial Trust - 01303 249292 

 

 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE TWINNING ASSOCIATION 
Bonjour tous!    It was great to see twenty six members attend the AGM on  

23
rd

 January to hear about the association’s continued successful operation, 
and to elect the committee to take us forward in 2015.  

At its AGM on 23rd January 2015 members heard that the Association had had another successful year, and re-elected the 
committee for a further years’ service.  This was with the exception of Gess Harman, who, after giving many years and 
support to the CTA, feels currently unable to offer the time needed, and asked to stand down. The association has 
currently over 50 members and has now outlined its plans for 2015.  
On 24th April there will be a Moules and Frites Evening held at St Radigund's Church Hall starting at 7pm. There will be a 
choice of Mussels or Sausages and chips - all for £5 per head.  Non-members are welcome - but please book stating your 
preferences with Bill Heath (01303 851257). 
Our first trip of the year will be on the 12th May 2015 - when we shall be visiting Clairmarais near St Omer, by coach and 
Channel Tunnel - where in addition to partaking of a fine Flemish Lunch we shall be taking a boat trip in the Audomarois 
nature reserve, before visiting a Gin Distillery and returning home. 
Other plans include a Summer BBQ at St Radigunds Church on 3rd July 2015 and a planned Boules Match on the village 
Petanque pitch on 7th August 2015. 
A second trip to France is being developed for mid-September when we are hoping to visit the Chateau de Long - set in a 
park and gardens alongside the River Somme, whilst our Annual Dinner will also take place in France again on 29th 
November. 
So if any of these events appeal to you, why not join the association for just £5 per year, and take advantage of our very 
good value activities.  There is NO requirement to speak French! 

Your committee are hopeful that the chosen programme meets with the approval of the membership, and look forward, as 
always, to receiving feedback to discuss at its meetings.   

Twinning - I am sorry that there is presently no further news on the twinning front, and we are still awaiting contact with 
Vielle Eglise.  Members will be advised as soon as anything concrete emerges. 

Jerry Spillett  Secretary   - Tel: No: 01303 242146  - Email: jvspillett@aol.com 

 

Mobile Police Station: 

Will be at some Farmers’ Market sessions on a Tuesday between 

11am – 12.30pm in Village Hall Car Park, Lancaster Avenue,   

Surgery - @ Farmers’ Market, 

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LX. 

Tuesday, 12 May 2015 10am - 11.30am 

Your Police Community Support Officer  

is your point of contact for all local policing concerns or Call 101 

or email csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk 

PCSO Gretel May - 07772 226209 

 

http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/donations/70th-anniversary-appeal/
mailto:jvspillett@aol.com
mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
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Capel Active Retirement Association - Sally Solly (Secretary). 

Tom Deakin, our member and speaker for the March meeting, presented us with an amazing knowledge of and enthusiasm for 

Napoleonic history, battles, characters, soldiers and uniforms of the different regiments, with a large and wonderful collection of 

bright coloured regalia, dress uniforms and fighting gear – all under the title of REDCOATS, SWORD, SABRE & MUSKET!   We 

had wondered what we were in for, but there was a safe distance between the ‘Brown Bess’ musket, sword and spear and our 

members, which allowed us to relax as Tom spoke to us and answered all our questions!  He belongs to an historical re-enactment 

society, who performs some of the battles on Dover Western Heights from time to time.  The dates for these shows are 

Saturday/Sunday 30/31 May and Saturday/Sunday 12/13 September 2015 if you are interested to attend.  Thank you Tom for a very 

memorable talk!  We have a CHANGE OF SPEAKER for April as the Big Band Music speaker cancelled; and Ray Solly has kindly 

brought forward his talk on X & Y STATIONS – see separate poster.   Also a reminder to all our members that we hold our AGM on 

5
th

 May and full information packs will be available for all at the April meeting – please collect on that day if at all possible.  We have 

our next Pub Lunch on Friday 24
th

 April at 1pm at The Lighthouse, Old Dover Road – anyone wishing to join us please contact 

Adrian on 250392 – see separate advert. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capel Active Retirement Association  
Programme of Forthcoming Events – 2015 

7
th

 APRIL  -   Y & X STATIONS – Raymond Solly        

Pub Lunch – Friday 24
th

 April starting 1pm at the Lighthouse, Old Dover 

Road – if you would like to come please contact Adrian on 250392 or see 

him at the April meeting.       

5
th

 MAY  -  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

FOR ALL MEMBERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne 

Gardeners 

Association 
 

Spring is in the air!  It’s time to 

get the lawn mower out!  Green 

fingers crossed for a fine 

growing season. 

A warm welcome to our new 

members.   

The April monthly meeting on Tuesday 21
st
 April starting at 7.30pm in 

the Church Hall is “In the footsteps of Paddington Bear” with Susan 

Shaw.  The competition is 1 specimen tulip. 

 

Everyone welcome, come and join us, see what we do and become a 

member of the Association. If you would like to join us you are very 

welcome.  Come along to one of our meetings. 

Enquiries to, or call Vanessa Cook 01303 256106 for more info.  

`Happy gardening! 

 

 

 

Capel Active Retirement Associaiton 

Our next meeting is on  

Tuesday, 7
th

 April 2015 at 2pm 

 Speaker: Raymond Solly 

Topic: X and Y Stations 

Do come along and join us for this 

intriguing talk. 

Jessica Young - MAAT 
 Accountancy, Book-keeping,  

Payroll and VAT services  

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation – Flexible hours 

Contact details:       Mob 07704 518251      

Tel 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne Gardeners Association 

Saturday 28 March Spring Show at the Village 

Hall, doors open 2.30pm. 
All are welcome to see a colourful display of Spring 

Flowers, garden produce, home economics and 

handicraft produced by our members.  Tombola and 

refreshments available.   

We look forward to seeing you. 

mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
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Capel Evening WI 
Hello everyone.  Lovely to talk to you all again. March is always a busy month for WI with 

everything that is going on.  It is also especially busy for Birthdays.  We have a lot of Members 

who have theirs birthdays in March, so there is usually a lots of cake to go around.  

The speaker at our March meeting was Heather Chantler from the nature reserve at Dungeness. From the minute she started she had us 

enthralled; it was first opened in 1906 and much of the flora and fauna are unique to the area. We had a simple geography lesson which 

explained why so many of the specimens flourish there. The black lichen grows there because of the pure atmosphere and the specific 

combination of gravel beds, rushes and pasture encourages a wide range of animals from frogs to mute swans, from grass snakes to 

peregrines.  The photographs used to illustrate the talk were so superb that we felt we were touring the reserve from our seats in the hall.   

Although we had a lot of business it was fun business:  where to go for our Christmas lunch (awful to think of it so soon but with all of 

us and our guests we need to book early), who wanted to go to the Buckingham Palace Garden Party and arrangements for our outing to 

Lullingstone Castle, and we did find time for a static version of ‘Catchphrase’.  Our competition was ‘A Bird of any Medium’ of which, 

Barbara Heath was first, Janice Whittle was second followed by Shirley Overall third.  We had quite a varied display of birds. 

Twice a year our Institute gets together with some of the other local WIs.  This month at our Group meeting the speaker is the 

inspirational Dr Becky Parker.  You many have heard her recently on the radio and we are lucky she has a ‘window’ for us – her topic 

is ‘The Sky at Night’ and the competition is Moon and/or Stars. It will be interesting seeing how each of the Nine WIs interprets this. 

Alternate Thursday afternoons find many of us crafting away.  Our latest venture is learning how to ‘double’ crochet.   Our resident 

expert makes it look very easy and the finished reversible items look wonderful – so when you see a lady with a crochet dual coloured 

snood or hood, the odds are she’ll be a WI member.  Elsewhere in the room someone is making beaded jewellery whilst at another table 

card making is in full swing. 

Between now and early May we are running a photographic competition to raise money for Comic Relief.  If you would like to join in, 

contact Jayne 200480– for this event membership of the WI is not obligatory – but be quick, it closes mid-April. 

At our meeting on April 14th Prue Anderton is due to talk to us about ‘Sunday Tea with Mrs Reed’. Prue belongs to Goodnestone WI 

and has been to us before. Her titles are always intriguing and give little insight whatever follows.  Just thinking about this one reminds 

me of tea when we visited my grandparents on Sundays. Whatever it will be we have learnt that Prue is always very entertaining.   

If you are new to the village, or just want to meet new people you are very welcome to come along for the evening and see if the WI is 

for you. You are welcome to come to 3 meetings without making a commitment to join. Just ring Jayne on 01303 211 480 and we’ll 

arrange for someone to ‘host’ you through the evening.  WI events which require booking are:-  

Centenary Annual Meeting -     

Thurs 4
th

 June, Royal Albert Hall 
 

Group Meetings:   

Whitfield - Wed 22
nd

 April, 7.30 pm.   

River - Thurs 1
st
 Oct, 2.pm 

Skittle Evening  Royal Oak Thurs 11
th

 June Lullingstone Castle & Lavender Farm  Thurs 2
nd

 July 

Five Oak Green meet-up  June tbc Christmas meeting   9
th

 December 

I will draw to a close now.  Thank you once again for taking the time to read my report.  Thank you to Jayne for help this month. 

Talk to you all again next month.  Take care until then. 

 

 
 

 

Capel Evening WI - MEETING PROGRAMME = visitors welcome to all 
April 14

th    
 Prue Anderton, Sunday Tea with Mrs Reed. Competition: Flowers in a Teacup. Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 

May 12
th  

     Jaclyn Gordon, Balance for Life. Competition: Unusual Item 'B'. Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 

June 9
th 

      Sue Watson, More Kentish Songs. Competition: Something Kentish. Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 
July 14

th          
 Rosemary Piddock, Women of the First World War. Competition: Wartime Recipe Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 

August 11
th 

   Be Advised Garden Meeting. Competition: Summer Hat. Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 

September 8
th   

  Alan Haines, A Kick up the Sixties. Competition: Sixties Fashion. Capel Village Hall 7.30 pm. 

October 13
th   

 Geoff Turner, The Place to spend a Happy Day. Competition: Poem that makes me Happy. Capel Village Hall ’7.30 p.m. 
November 10

th    
 Annual General Meeting Helen Stephenson Quiz Competition: The Letter ‘A’. Capel Village Hall ’7.30 p.m. 

December 9
th     

visitors welcome. 
 
Christmas Meeting.  A social evening, booking highly recommended,  
please ring Jayne  -  01303 211480 

 

ANSWERS: RIVERS      THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

This quiz is run by The Capel Le Ferne Village Hall Management Committee, Registered Charity No 281786 
1 Rio Grande 13 Nile 26 Rhine 38 Shannon 
2 Avon 14 Mississippi 27 Tigris 39 Wye 
3 Yangtze 15 St Lawrence 28 Limpopo 40 Taff 
4 Amazon 16 Tyne 29 Elbe 41 Usk 
5 Hudson 17 Mersey 30 Madeira 42 Loire 
6 Thames 18 Severn 31 Yukon 43 Ruhr 
7 Dee 19 Yellow 32 Potomac 44 Maas 
8 Po 20 Liffey 33     Niger 45 Reinbach 
9 Arno 21 Danube 34 Zambezi 46 Clyde 
10 Volga 22 Mekong 35 Oder 47 Cam 
11 Rhone  23 Euphrates 36 Duoro 48 Tees 
12 Seine 24 Trent 37 Tiber 49 Leith 
  25 Orinoco   50 Boyne  

 

 



 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET - Now in our 12
th

 Year 
Every Tuesday 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m.   

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone CT18 7LX 
NEWSLETTER No. 40 - February 2015.     Visit us on Facebook.  twitter.com/@capelleferneFM 

Winner of the Taste of Kent Awards 2004 & Finalist 2015 in the Best Farmers Market Category and the Kent Technology & 

Enterprise Award 2004.  5* Rating by Dover District Council.  5* Rating by Environmental Health Department.  

Registered with Produced in Kent, The Kent Farmers Market Association and Big Barn.  Now in our 12
th

 Year 

Directions:-  on the B2011 between Dover and Folkestone: for bus travellers:- Folkestone – Dover bus route 101 or 102 bus –  ask 

for the Helena Road bus stop, then walk down Helena Road, (heading inland) left into Beatrice Road, then into Lancaster 

Avenue, the village green and the hall are on the right – probably about a 5 to 10 minute walk. 

Dates for your diary 
Mobile Police Station will be in the car park to answer any questions on some Tuesdays from 11.30am – 12.30pm 

7
th

 April – Easter Special, organisers & stallholders will be wearing Easter Bonnets, an Easter Bonnet competition for children, 

and an Easter Egg Hunt will be held. 

The results are in for the Taste of Kent Best Farmers Market in Kent Award! Unfortunately we didn't win - the winner was Aylesford, 

and not really a comparison to ours as they are a monthly market, with an average of 40 stalls and over 1,000 customers, not sure how we 

could compete with that! Needless to say we still think we're the best anyway and we did reach the final 3, so not bad eh! We'll try again 

next year and who knows, with your help we might get there!  Unfortunately Izzy’s Deli has decided to ease up on her workload and has 

now left us, after 7½ years.  We shall miss her and wish her all the best, and hope she will return to visit as a customer. However, don’t 

despair, we do have another Deli lined up, who will be commencing 10
th

 March. Calling herself ‘The Sixth Generation’, Zoe will be 

providing a wide range of Deli products i.e. cheeses, cold meats, butter, salads etc along with a range of ready meals too, great for those 

who don’t cook/won’t cook!  Sandgate Bakery will now be producing home-cooked ham alongside his smoked salmon, and Whittington 

Preserves will have Olives, Sun Dried Tomatoes and Garlic etc., to compliment the Deli. Naturally Happy - selling Nut Butters & 

Cookies, has been away for a while due to illness, but will be returning on 17
th

 March.  Nanny Jones Home Made Desserts, with a great 

range to choose from, are doing well. As is, the Debonair Tea Company, with their range of locally blended teas and infusions. 

Gentleman’s Fine Foods has also now joined us with a range of Sauces, Condiments and Vinegars. We are certainly getting a wide 

variety of products for our customers now. The Rough Old Wife Cider is now attending fortnightly as does our fresh Fish stall ‘Boy 

Callum’, who is always very popular.  Highview Schoolchildren are still attending fortnightly with their great ideas, and helping with 

their business studies.  I do hope you will also visit our Crafts Hall too, where there is a variety of Crafts including Quilting and 

handmade Cards on offer, other stalls vary week by week. 

James is on hand for those Passport photos!  As are the Postal Services Volunteers. 

Our WEEKLY DRAW to win vouchers to spend at the market is a great bonus too, for just 50p a go. The winners’ names are always on 

the board in the hallway.  We also provide a photocopying service for just 10p per copy.  PLUS – Quiz sheets are available and lots of 

books and jigsaw puzzles for just a donation!  Please also be aware, that the village Community Warden and/or our PSO are usually on 

hand at the market to answer any questions.  Also the KCC Mobile Library attends just outside the car park, at 12 Noon every week.   

So, as you can see, we are more than just a Farmers Market but a real Community based project! 

We now have the following products on sale:- Fish, Meat, Eggs, Ready Meals, Preserves, Jams, Honey & Pickles,  Sauces, 

Condiments, Delicatessen, Smoked Fish & Cheese, Bread, Cakes, Pastries, Desserts. Fruit, Vegetables, Fudge, Teas & Infusions, 

Fruit Juice, Cider, Fruit Liqueurs, Plants and a wide variety of Crafts.  

More help is required for the clearing up after the market please, on a rota basis.  Could you spare just ½ an hour once a month 

from 12.30 to 1 p.m.?  Maybe you’ve just retired and want something to do, or are new to the village and want to get involved?    

If you are interested, please contact Cherry 255114 or Jenny 245399 / 07796 432445 to discuss what is involved. 

Please note: The products for sale are produced (in the majority of cases) by the stallholder, in Kent, unless clearly marked otherwise.  

We should point out that we ensure our producers hold the relevant certificates i.e. a public liability insurance and, where necessary, 

health and hygiene certificate and kitchen registration documents.  We have business cards and posters for the market, if you could hand 

out to friends & family, your local club/pub/restaurant etc., please we would be very grateful.   
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Mrs Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden  Mr Dave Bish 07811 271020 

Parish Council Chairman Mr Clive Goble 01303 240566 

Parish Council Clerk  Mrs Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Sally Cook 01303 253838 

Village Hall Committee Chairman    Mr Brian Wilson 01303 240405 

Village Hall Committee Vice-Chairman      Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 077304725838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer            Sue Leaning  01303 256704 

Village Hall Committee Lettings Secretary  Mrs Joan Woodsford 01303 252354 

Village Hall Committee Noticeboard  Committee Members (£1 per month) 

Village Hall 100+ Club Mrs Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Farmers Market  Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114  

Village Hall Quiz Sheets Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114 

Village Hall Table & Chair Hire  Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Bridge    (Fridays) Mr Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Mrs Sandra Sharpe   07818551806 

Capel Active Retirement Association  Mrs Sally Solly 01303 250144 

Capel Art Group, St. Radigunds Church  Mrs Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Mrs Gill Cooper 01303 251086 

Divas Dance Miss Rebecca Uden   01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Mrs Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association      Mr Gerald Harman  01303 255661 

Guides Miss Rachel Chandler 01303 210702 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline 01303 246887 

Judo Mr Colin Carrot 09850 548769 

Playgroup Mrs Alison Cloake  07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Mr Derek Jeffrey  01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls  Mrs Ros  Chandler 01303 255862 

St. Radigunds Church Rev. Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St. Radigunds Players & Choir Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

St.Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Steve Lennard 01303 670445 

Twinning Association Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

W.I. Mrs Jayne Stone      01303 211480 

Welcome to Village Letter Mrs Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

Youth Club Mr Simon Withey    07860803767 

 

London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and 

Radio Aerials and Satellite, including 

Freeview, Freeview Plus, Freesat and 

Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 

or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

Please let me know of alterations or additions to above list. Maureen Leppard (Editor) 

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne Preschool 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue,  

Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 

Email: capelpreschool@btinternet.com 

Serving the Village  

for over 50 years 

Drop in during one of our sessions or  

ring Alison on 07977838609  

 Open Term Time  

Monday, Wednesday, & Friday 8.00am – 12.30pm 

And Thursday 8.00am to 2.30pm 

All children, including primary school ages, are 

welcome to come from 8.00am to our Breakfast 

Club and then escorted to join the  

Primary School’s Walking Bus at 8.35am. 
 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  

Now's your chance to put pen to paper 

and write short stories, poetry, or even 

that book you've been meaning to 

write.  Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone.   

It's free to join, so why not come along 

and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on  

01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and 

Radio Aerials and Satellite, including 

 

 

 

Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm
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Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  

Now's your chance to put pen to paper 

and write short stories, poetry, or even 

that book you've been meaning to 

write.  Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone.   

It's free to join, so why not come along 

and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on  

01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and 

Radio Aerials and Satellite, including 

Freeview, Freeview Plus, Freesat and 

Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 

or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries & Towbars  

Supplied and fitted 

                      Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

         Friendly efficient service 

      Call John Horne 01303 255894 or email:           

                      Johnhorne@amserve.net 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

MOTs 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  Shutters, 

Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for May issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com  by 6pm, Sunday, 19
th

 April 2015 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
       

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates  Capel - 244206 

Recycling/Waste Collection Dates:    
 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green Waste –  

Fridays, 3
rd

 & 17
th

 April, and 1
st
 May 2015 

Food Waste & Recycling - Fridays, 10
th

 & 24
th

 April 2015 
Missed Bins - Very occasionally your bin may not be collected. 

Therefore if your refuse or recycling was out on the kerbside before 7am 

on your collection day please call 01304 872428 or email 

waste@dover.gov.uk and they will come back for it.  

Please note that you are required to report the missed bin no later than one 

day after your collection. 

 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

                  
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING from 1
st
 April 2015 

This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm    £ 12.00       Size 9cm x 7cm    £18.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm  £25.00.  Size 20cm x 13cm  £40.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance. Cheques payable to  

Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 
For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

                                                 

mailto:Johnhorne@amserve.net
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:waste@dover.gov.uk
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

